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Darleen and I left Kings Mountain on the 
eleventh of July.  We are spending almost a 
month in Montana and Colorado.  I am 
preaching in a few churches, and we are 
visiting others to give the pastor some 

i n fo r mat i o n o n 
World Wide New 
Testament Baptist 
Mission.  Hopefully 
w h e n o u r 
missionaries call 
the pastor he will 
have a point of 
reference.

There are some great needs across Montana, 
but I have been blessed to see the good 
works that our Lord has established through 
faithful men.  Some of these works have been 
laboring for many years, but many are in the 
early stages of development.  You would think 
that with all of the open land purchasing 
property would be rather inexpensive.  
However, that is not the case at all.  It makes 
it very difficult for these small groups to buy 
enough land to build a church.

I have met other men that are on deputation 
to come to the West in church planting 
ministries, but many more are needed.  Let’s 
pray that the Lord of the harvest will call 
others for this very important task.  In some 
areas men will have to start several small 
works because the people are so scattered.

I just received some information from 
Missionary Edgar Feghaly concerning a 
conference in the Middle East next May.  I 
want to share this information with you now 
with the hope that many will make plans to 
visit this very important part of the world.

The conference will 
be in Lebanon, and 
then travel on to 
Syria and Jordan 
to visit churches 
a n d h i s t o r i c a l 
sites. The trip will 
include the ancient 
city of Tyre and 

Biblos, as well as Petra, Mount Nebo and the 
Dead Sea. More importantly you will meet 
many wonderful believers that are serving 
Christ in this very difficult region of the 
world.  The trip will take place on May 16-28, 
2009.  The cost will be around $3400, and will 
include airfare, ground transportation, three 
meals a day and sightseeing.  Please make 
this a matter of prayer.  It is especially 
important that pastors from the States should 
meet the men serving Christ in these 
countries.

If you have any questions please feel free to 
contact me.  If I do not have the answers I 
will get in touch with Brother Feghaly.  He 
will be in the Middle East almost all summer.
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